In This Issue Webmail users click here

Official News

- · Beth Robinson Judson's Memorial Service
- · Do You Still Need to Purchase a Textbook?
- · Reminder: End-of-Semester Projector Lending

General Announcements

- · Dance Guest Artist Brian Brooks is Back!
- · Master Class for Vocal Students-Public Invited
- Honors Career Night
- · Bergren Forum 'Bob Dylan's Musical Fathers'
- · St. Pat's Day Dance A Night O'Luck-Friday 3/18
- · 'Library of Friendship' Dedication: 3 p.m. Friday @ Scholes
- · When Push Comes to Shove
- · Faculty Book Reception Featuring AU's Dr. Jeffrey Sluyter-Beltrao
- · Senior Class Fundraiser- Stearn's Chicken Bar-B-Q
- · Shake it for the Shelter!
- · 2011 Senior Pride Week in PCC
- Donate to Japanese Relief Efforts Carefully
- · Discussion on Mobile Devices
- Is Your WLA Application In?
- · Alfred University Blood Drive
- Washington Semester Prgram Fall 2011
- · Redemption Center now open in Davis Gym
- Continuing Lectures
- Yoga Club
- · 'Play to Lead' Volleyball Pie Throw
- · Share It at Herrick! Bestow to Scholes!
- · Give Blood: Sign Up on Paper!
- · Pre-Health/Pre-Vet Information Session
- ITS Faculty & Staff Trainings
- Friday Night Hikes
- · Sustainability Interest?!
- · Bookstore BOGO Tee Sale!
- · Open your new Alfred Online!
- · Family Program: Rochester Children's Theatre, 'Lion, Witch, and Wardrobe'
- · Sixth International Conference on the Arts in Society

TODAY	TOMORROW	SATURDAY
8:30 Your Community by the Numbers: 2010 Census Data	11:20 Post Performance Discussion with Brian Brooks	4:00 Men's Lacrosse 10:00 Band: Carousel 11:00 'Back To The Future'
10:20 SOE Graduate Seminar 12:10 Bergren Forum - 'Bob Dylan's Musical	5:00 Glass Candidate Presentation 5:30 Master Class for Vocal	Movie Night Saturday, March 19
Fathers' 3:30 CYLI Monopoly	Students - Open to the PUblic	· Art Auction, Lobby of Holmes
4:00 Cohen Gallery Opening	6:00 Friday Night Hikes	
Reception	8:00 Nevins Film: 'The Tourist'	
7:00 Honors Career Night · 2011 Senior Pride Week - 3/14-3/18 PCC	9:00 St. Pat's Dance - A Night of Luck - Friday 3/18	
	10:00 Comedian: Jesse Joyce	
	11:00 Nevins Film: The Tourist	
	· Art Auction, Lobby of Holmes	
	· 2011 Senior Pride Week - 3/14-3/18 PCC	

Beth Robinson Judson's Memorial Service

Alfred University has scheduled a memorial event for the late Elizabeth (Beth) Robinson Judson, AU trustee and class of '82, for Thursday, March 17, St. Patrick's Day, at 2 p.m. in Susan Howell Hall.

Beth and her husband, James Judson Jr., died in an airplane crash on Oct. 26, 2010.

Beth, a Ceramic Engineering and Mathematics graduate as well as a sister of Alpha Kappa Omicron, was a charter member of the Women's Leadership Center Advisory Board.

Students, faculty, and staff are invited to attend the memorial event.

Submitted by: Kathy Woughter

back to top Send Email Reminder

Do You Still Need to Purchase a Textbook?

Students, the bookstore will start returning textbooks this week. Please come purchase any textbooks you still my need. Thank you.

Submitted by: Marcy Bradley

back to top Send Email Reminder

Reminder: End-of-Semester Projector Lending

ITS Equipment Lending would like to remind you that we are currently taking projector reservations for the remainder of the semester. Reservation privileges are limited to Faculty/Staff, so we encourage you to consult with your students to determine their special equipment needs.

Due to the high demand for projectors during the last three weeks of the semester, last-minute

requests for equipment are often difficult to fulfill. We therefore encourage you to contact us as soon as possible with your reservations.

Feel free to contact us at 871.3009 or by e-mail at **itfasel@alfred.edu** at any time with questions you may have about the reservation process.

Submitted by: Michaela Stone

back to top Send Email Reminder

Dance Guest Artist Brian Brooks is Back!

Brian Brooks is back! He will be teaching contemporary dance technique classes in the dance department all week (e-mail Chase if you are interested) and will be having a post performance discussion about his work "Motor" that he showed at the Opening of Miller II in September.

If you saw the performance and have questions, or are curious about his process or his creative choices, then here is your chance to talk directly to the artist. Friday March 18, Miller 301 at 11:20 a.m. - 12:35 p.m.

Submitted by: Chase Angier

back to top Send Email Reminder

Master Class for Vocal Students-Public Invited

Dr. Abra K. Bush, assistant dean of Academic Affairs at the Eastman School of Music, Rochester, will teach a voice master class on Friday, March 18, at 5:30 p.m. in Room 126 of the Miller Performing Arts Center.

The master class will last approximately ninety minutes and is free and open to the public.

Singers Anna Kowalczuk, Crystal Luk, Christie Allen, Ned Allen, Keriann Bellamy, and Hope Barnum will perform classical songs and musical theatre.

Dr. Bush previously taught at Concordia College in Moorhead, MN and at Kenyon College and has led programs in Australia, New Zealand, and Italy. She made her professional opera debut as Drusilla in L'incoronazione di Poppea at Opera Columbus with Boston Baroque. She frequently performs in recital, most recently at several national and regional conferences of the College Music Society and as a guest artist at Nazareth College and The Ohio State University.

Submitted by: Nancy Freelove

back to top Send Email Reminder

Honors Career Night

Come to the Honors House for AU Honors Program Career Night. Mark McFadden, Director of the CDC, will provide a workshop for AU Honors students and answer any questions you might have!

This takes place on Thursday, March 17 from 7-8 p.m.

Submitted by: Samuel Miller

back to top Send Email Reminder

Bergren Forum - 'Bob Dylan's Musical Fathers'

The Bergren Forum sponsored by the Division of Human Studies will be meeting at 12:10 p.m. on Thursday March 17 in the Nevins Theatre, Powell Campus Center.

Bring a brown bag lunch; coffee and tea are complimentary.

Speaker: Rob Reginio

Topic: "No Prophet's Son: Bob Dylan's Musical Fathers"

Rob Reginio, assistant professor of English, will look at Bob Dylan's music as the expression of the

artist's search for an imagined father.

Submitted by: Marilyn Saxton

back to top Send Email Reminder

St. Pat's Day Dance - A Night O'Luck-Friday 3/18

Join your friends at the festivities this Friday (9p.m.- MIDNIGHT) @ Susan Howell Hall. Tickets are just \$2 and go on sale 3/16-3/18 @ the PCC ticket booth 1st floor.

Wear your green for a chance at cool prizes. 21 & over bring ID. Sponsored by 2011 Senior Class

Attachment: ST._Pat's_Dance2.pdf

Submitted by: Susan Gorman

back to top Send Email Reminder

'Library of Friendship' Dedication: 3 p.m. Friday @ Scholes

Please Join Us for the Dedication of the "Library of Friendship" Friday - 3 p.m. in Scholes Library

The Library of Friendship is dedicated to all students and instructors at the University. This visually stunning and powerful gift comprises a unique collection of books, catalogues, editions, and DVDs that provide the visitor insight into a vital, thriving Austrian art scene and a scientific analysis there of.

Above and beyond, the library is meant to be a communication center for students who are interested in contact with the boundless energy of contemporary Austrian art.

Please Join Us for the Dedication of this Most Meaningful and Valuable Gift to the Scholes Library Collection.

Attachment: Flyer

Submitted by: Mark Smith

back to top Send Email Reminder

When Push Comes to Shove

Did you know that one in every three women has been abused worldwide? And that 3 women a day are murdered by their significant other?

Accord Services of Allegany County offers a domestic abuse shelter for abused women and also provide services to help women get past these traumatic experiences and on to living a fulfilled and productive life at no cost.

In collaboration with Alfred University and the Women's Leadership Academy, a series of events called "When push comes to Shove" will take place to educate the community more about domestic violence and relational abuse.

On Friday, March 25 there will be a "packed basket" silent auction to raise money for Accord's domestic violence services. I'm requesting that students, faculty, clubs and any individual interested assist with creating a basket to be auctioned off.

These baskets can be themed, or they can be a collection of a few things. The auction which will take place in the Knight Club in the Powell Campus Center on Alfred University's campus from noon-5 p.m. on Friday, March 25. This is a great opportunity for you to support an important cause!

Please take the time to look at the flyer for the series of events that are happening.

Wednesday, March 23 there will be a movie featuring Julia Roberts in the WLC at 7 p.m., "Sleeping with the Enemy"

Thursday, March 24 there will be a panel of speakers from Allegany County's Victim Response Team giving a lecture about relationship abuse.

Friday, March 25 there will be a packed basket auction to raise money for Accord's domestic violence services. Please come and bid on some baskets even if you don't make one. (You can even charge to your student account).

I really hope that you will take this opportunity to stand up against abusive relationships and support the community. Please feel free to contact Lindsay Warnes with any questions at Inw1@alfred.edu.

Attachment: When_Push_Comes_to_Shove1.pdf

Submitted by: Jill Crandall

back to top Send Email Reminder

Faculty Book Reception Featuring AU's Dr. Jeffrey Sluyter-Beltrao

Please join us for a book reception, Wednesday, March 23 from 11:30 a.m.-1 p.m. at the AU Bookstore. We are featuring Dr. Jeffrey Sluyter-Beltrao who has recently written "Rise & Decline of Brazil's New Unionism: The Politics of the Central Unica dos Trabalhadores."

Please join us for refreshments and to visit with Jeff, other colleagues, and friends.

Submitted by: Marcy Bradley

back to top Send Email Reminder

Senior Class Fundraiser- Stearn's Chicken Bar-B-Q

Support the senior class through purchasing Stearn's chicken halves. On sale now; pre-payment required by 3/24/22. Halves \$4.50 each or 3 halves for \$13. PICK-UP date Tuesday, March 29, Powell Campus Center 1st floor.

Submitted by: Marcy Bradley

back to top Send Email Reminder

Shake it for the Shelter!

Join the Party -- A Zumbathon to benefit the Allegany County SPCA Shelter Fund. It's Sunday, March 27, from noon to 3 p.m. at the Wellsville Elementary School gym, School Street in Wellsville.

Tickets to participate are \$10 in advance, available from TNT Gym in Wellsville or by calling Denise

Eck, certified Zumba instructor, at 585 808 3473. Tickets may also purchased at the door for \$15 each. Participants are encouraged to get sponsors, by the dance or by the hour!

Attachment: **Zumbathon poster**Submitted by: Susan Goetschius

back to top Send Email Reminder

2011 Senior Pride Week in PCC

Starts on Monday 3/14 with a Chicken BBQ Fundraiser and raising awareness all week long about the SENIOR GIFT PROJECT- ending with a St. Pat's Dance on Friday 3/18.

Tickets for BBQ available @ the bookstore or at the SR. tables 3/16-3/18. Tickets for Dance go on sale 3/16-3/18 at PCC ticket booth. Check out the Web site link for more on the class gift and how to give.

Link: Senior Giving Web Page

Attachment: Senior Pride Week

Submitted by: Susan Gorman

back to top Send Email Reminder

Donate to Japanese Relief Efforts Carefully

State Attorney General Eric T. Schneiderman encourages people who want to donate to Japanese relief efforts to do so carefully.

He offers these tips on donating responsibly:

Give to established charities you're familiar with, or have an experience assisting in disaster relief Look charities up on the attorney general's Web site, **www.charitiesnys.com**., the American Institute of Philanthropy, the Better Business Bureau Wise Giving Alliance, Charity Navigator or GuideStar.

Before texting a contribution, call the charity first to make sure they are authorized to receive donations via text message.

Ask how the donation will be used.

Avoid unsolicited spam e-mails. These formats are not usually associated with legitimate charities.

Never give cash.

Be careful about personal information. Avoid giving credit card or personal information over the phone or by text message.

Report suspicious organizations to the attorney general's Charities Bureau at **charities.bureau@ag.ny.gov**, or call 212.416.8402.

Submitted by: Deborah Clark

back to top Send Email Reminder

Discussion on Mobile Devices

ITS is pleased to offer the latest installment of its lecture series, Topics in Information Technology & Digital Media on Tuesday, March 29 from 12:20 to 1:10 p.m. Anton Flint, AU's Classroom Technology Specialist, will discuss the features of a variety of mobile devices. Smart phones and the Apple iPad are among the devices that will be discussed.

All students, faculty, and staff are welcome to attend. The presentation will be given in the the

Training Center in Howell Hall (side entrance).

Submitted by: Meghanne Freivald

back to top Send Email Reminder

Is Your WLA Application In?

This Friday, March 18, is the deadline to turn in your Women's Leadership Academy application! For questions please call us at 607.871.2971 or e-mail us at wlc@alfred.edu.

Attachment: WomensLeadershipAcademyApplication1.pdf

Submitted by: Cheryl Foster

back to top Send Email Reminder

Alfred University Blood Drive

Thursday, March 24, 2011 10 a.m. to 4 p.m. In the Knight Club

Please sign up at www.alfred.givesblood.org

All presenting donors will receive a Red Cross 22oz. mug. Also, there is a raffle for a \$250 Best Buy gift card for a donor who has donated at 3 of the 4 drives on campus. This is your last chance to enter the raffle, so please sign up to donate.

Submitted by: Deborah Clark

back to top Send Email Reminder

Washington Semester Prgram Fall 2011

Dr. Heineman of the Social Sciences Division is now taking applications for the Washington Semester Program for Fall 2011.

The Washington Semester Program is sponsored by American University and enables students to spend a semester in Washington, D.C., studying public policy in a variety of areas. Students who have participated in the program have used their experience and contacts to obtain excellent positions in Washington and elsewhere.

In addition to taking coursework, students will meet with government officials and political leaders in seminar sessions and will participate in an internship of their choosing.

In addition to its major focus on American national government, the program also has a number of options utilizing non-governmental resources in the Washington area, including working with interest groups and art and cultural institutions. Some of these are: journalism, law enforcement, public law, economics, international business, international organizations, and women and politics.

Course credits and grades are fully transferable to the student's transcript. Students can obtain additional information on the program at **www.washingtonsemester.co...**. Juniors or seniors are eligible to participate, and scholarships are available.

Over the past year, Steve Patterson and Kristin Edward Brown attended the program.

Those interested should contact Dr. Heineman in room 209 of the Olin Building. Applications should be

completed by Thursday, March 31, 2011.

Link: http://www.washingtonsemester.com

Submitted by: Karen Mix

back to top Send Email Reminder

Redemption Center now open in Davis Gym

A redemption center for recycling beverage bottles and cans is now open in Davis Gym. Operated by the Allegany County Arc, the satellite center is an expansion of the Wellsville Redemption Center.

Hours are Mondays, Wednesdays, Thursdays and Fridays from 3-7 pm and Saturdays from 10 am to 2 pm.

Those dropping off cans or bottles may ask to have the proceeds go to designated charities.

Attachment: Redemption_Center_Expansion.doc

Submitted by: Susan Goetschius

back to top Send Email Reminder

Continuing Lectures

Thursday 17th of March 5 p.m. Holmes Auditorium

Art and Politics a lecture by JOSEF SCHTZENHFER, Barbara Edlinger und Joachim Baur. Liberation of Austria, Klaus Staeck, Gottfried Bechtold, Waltraud Cooper, Ursula Neugebauer, Timm Ulrichs, Irene Andesser, Peter Hoffmann, Valie Export, Ingeborg Strobl, Nana Schulz, Robert Adrian X, Peter Weibl etc.

Evening Video: Liberation film trailer(art media film), Artist films. Discussion.

Friday 18th of March 5 p.m. Holmes Auditorium

Local and global, Lecture Josef S., Barbara Edlinger and Joachim Baur. Local Initiatives as in Regionalism, Artist positions: Alois Krenn, Werner Hofmeister, etc. 3 p.m. Presentation of "the library of friendship" to the University.

Evening: Performance-action "to return the gold to the earth" by Joachim Baur.

Submitted by: Linda White

back to top Send Email Reminder

Yoga Club

Yoga club meets on mondays and Thursdays in Miller room 300 starting after spring break. Join us to find peace and tranquility and maybe to gain a little strength and flexibility. Open to the Alfred community as well. We do accept donations to help the club get props and visiting yoga teachers! But ultimately, it's free!

Submitted by: Cynthia Kelly

back to top Send Email Reminder

'Play to Lead' Volleyball Pie Throw

\$2 to Play or Watch. All proceeds go to the Women's Sports Foundation. Thursday, March 31, 2011 McLane Gymnasium! Single elimination games are to 15...2 players from each team will have Whipped Cream Pies auctionned off:) Email me rjw6@alfred.edu to sign up:)

Submitted by: Rebecca Windover

back to top Send Email Reminder

Share It at Herrick! Bestow to Scholes!

A Drive for the Collections of Alfred University Libraries

Do you have CDs, DVDs, or Books, that you'd like to share with the Alfred University community?

Donate to the libraries. Leave a gift to Alfred.

Recent Alumnus Stephen Denman will be at Powell Campus Center.

Tuesday-Wednesday-Thursday

March 15, 16, 17 from 10 a.m.-5 p.m. to collect donations.

Donations for Books Through Bars also accepted.

Libraries reserve the right to not accept duplicate, erroneous, or damaged material.

Please check gift policies for more information.

Submitted by: Dan Napolitano

back to top Send Email Reminder

Give Blood: Sign Up on Paper!

Members of Alfred University Rescue Squad will be at the dining halls so you can sign up for an appointment to give blood for the Blood Drive on:

Thursday, March 24, 2011 in the Knight Club

And The New York-Penn Blood Services Region has teamed up with the Rochester Red Wings for a 2011 Blood Donor of the Game promotion.

All presenting donors are eligible for a chance to win 4 tickets to a home game during the regular baseball season. You also will be recognized on the team's P.A. system and the electronic scoreboard.

Winners will be notified at least a week in advance of the selected game. Get in the game - donate blood and enter for a chance to win!

Link: alfred.givesblood.org

Submitted by: AU Rescue Squad

back to top Send Email Reminder

Pre-Health/Pre-Vet Information Session

Date: Thursday, March 24, 2011

Time: 11:20 a.m. (Science Center 230) or 5:30 p.m. (Science Center 230)

The same information will be shared at both sessions

*All students interested in pursuing a career in a health-related field need to attend this event. Topics to be covered include curricular requirements, experiential expectations, and timeline for graduate school applications, and more.

Submitted by: Mark McFadden

back to top Send Email Reminder

ITS Faculty & Staff Trainings

The following trainings are available to AU Faculty and Staff:

Microsoft Excel 2007: Tips & Shortcuts Friday 3/18, 9 - 10 a.m.

Google Docs: Collaborate & Share Documents

Friday 3/18, 11 a.m. - 12 p.m.

Turnitin Plagiarism Prevention Monday 3/21, 10 - 11 a.m.

Microsoft Outlook 2007: Manage Email & Appointments

Tuesday 3/22, 1 - 2 p.m.

All trainings will be held in 306 Perlman Hall. If you would like to attend one of these sessions, please contact Meghanne Freivald at 607.871.2363 or via e-mail.

Submitted by: Meghanne Freivald

back to top Send Email Reminder

Friday Night Hikes

For anyone who enjoys being outdoors and moderate exercise.

-When: 6 p.m. Friday, March 18

-Where: We will meet on the 1st floor of the Powell Campus Center near the mail room

-What do you need: If the glacier remains unmoved, then snowshoes will be helpful. Headlamps are also recommended.

I hope you can join us.

Submitted by: Mark McFadden

back to top Send Email Reminder

Sustainability Interest?!

Interested in being at the forefront of sustainability efforts here at Alfred University?

Student leadership is needed to continue AU's progress toward completing the American College and University Presidents' Climate Commitment and reducing our greenhouse gas emissions.

Submitted by: Kacie Dean

back to top Send Email Reminder

Bookstore BOGO Tee Sale!

ALL tees Buy One, Get One 50% OFF. NOW - Monday, March 28.

Submitted by: Marcy Bradley

back to top Send Email Reminder

Open your new Alfred Online!

This edition of Alfred Online focuses on Alfred University's connections to China. Learn how although AU and China University of Geosciences are vastly different, they are drawn together by their mutual interests; how in the vast and populated country of China, there is what one AU alumnus calls an "Alfred microcosm;" find out why Chinese students find positive experiences at AU; and discover why Jing "Shirley Zhu says "it was merely a stroke of luck" to come to Alfred University. Happy reading!

Submitted by: Deborah Clark

back to top Send Email Reminder

Family Program: Rochester Children s Theatre, 'Lion, Witch, and Wardrobe'

Saturday, March 19 at 10:30 am Nancy Howe Auditorium David A. Howe Public Library 155 N. Main St., Wellsville 585.593.3410

Live theater just for you! Join us for an innovative, two-actor adaptation of C. S. Lewis' tale of love, faith, courage, and the triumph of good over evil. This is a tale for all ages. The story has been recently presented in the movies and in the past a television miniseries - see a new interpretation!

This library-sponsored program is free and open to everyone.

Submitted by: Deborah Clark

back to top Send Email Reminder

Sixth International Conference on the Arts in Society

Berlin-Brandenburg Academy of Sciences and Humanities Berlin, Germany 9-11 May 2011

http://www.ArtsinSociety....

The International Conference on the Arts in Society and the International Journal of the Arts in Society provide a scholarly platform for discussions of the arts and art practices, enabling an interdisciplinary conversation on the role of the arts in society. They are intended as a place for critical engagement, examination and experimentation of ideas that connect the arts to their contexts in the world - in studios and classrooms, in galleries and museums, on stage, on the streets and in communities.

The deadline for the next round in the call for papers (a title and short abstract) is 22 March 2011. Future deadlines will be announced on the conference website after this date. Proposals are reviewed within two weeks of submission. Full details of the conference, including an online proposal submission form, may be found on the conference Webmsite at http://www.ArtsinSociety....

Submitted by: Deborah Clark

back to top Send Email Reminder

Alfred University | My AU | Our AU | Events | BannerWeb | Blackboard | News | Enews